

Customer Address

Economy and Place

West Offices Station Rise York YO1 6GA

Tel: 01904 551367

Email: darren.hobson@york.gov.uk

Date: 21st November 2022

Dear Resident

Experimental Residents Parking Scheme

The experimental residents parking scheme which was introduced in Forge Close and Saddlers Close will come to an end on 30th January 2023. The Council have not received any representation to the experimental Order; therefore the Order could be made permanent.

In the letter dated 30/07/2021, it was stated that "because this zone is to be introduced on an experimental basis the cost is being waived, though this will have to be re-evaluated if it is decided to make the zone permanent. Hence, please bear this in mind when making your response to the experiment." As stated above no representations were received, so the Council are unsure of the impact of introducing charges will have on residents' perception of the scheme. The Council do not want to make any formal decision on the permanent introduction of the scheme whilst it is unclear on Residents' views associated to charges. The cost of residents' parking permits can be found on the Council's website

(<u>www.york.gov.uk/ParkingPermitCosts</u>), the Council would like to understand in more detail the impact of introducing charges for this ResPark Scheme.

We are therefore requesting that residents respond with their views on the potential charges and how it will affect your views on the scheme continuing and been made permanent. Representations will need to specify reasons for the representation, whether they are in support or objection. The representations should be sent in writing to myself and arrive no later than Sunday 11th December 2022.

Director: Neil Ferris

www.york.gov.uk

It is proposed that all representations on this matter will be presented to the Executive Member for Transport at a decision session on 17th January 2023.

Yours faithfully

D. Hobson

Darren Hobson Traffic Management Team leader Network Management

About Residents' Priority Parking Scheme (ResPark)

Within a ResPark zone a range of permits are available; visit: www.york.gov.uk/ParkingAndPermits for details.

Most residents will obtain a **Household Permit**. Tenants can apply in their own right although we also ask tenants to make their landlords aware of the scheme.

Your new permit will be allocated to a vehicle number plate (known as the vehicle registration mark, or 'VRM') of your choice. Using our Permit Portal, you'll be able to change the allocation of a permit to another vehicle (for example, if you have a courtesy car, or need to park another of your cars on street.

Residents can obtain additional permits if you need them. You can also register visitors (by the day) online.

Discounted permits are available for low emission vehicles and there's a surcharge for some higher emission vehicles.

Permit Type	Discounted rate	Standard rate	Premium rate
Household	£49.98	£99.95	£139.00
Additional (1st)	£100.00	£200.00	£280.00
Additional (2 nd)	£200.00	£400.00	£560.00
HMO residents	£87.50	£175.00	
Business	£220.00	£440.00	

Director: Neil Ferris

